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HAVE YOU SENT YOUR SURVEY TO KAYE HAZEL?

FEBRUARY DINNER MEETING 
Tuesday, 7 February, at the Rowers’ Club, Quay Street at 6.30pm for 7.00pm.  $20.00.  No apology by 10.00am on the day of the meeting - you will receive an invoice for the cost of the dinner.  

APOLOGIES for February, March and April meetings to Dianne Leggo, 
new email address for preference dleggo@aapt.net.au or phone 4154 7958.
February rosters:

Door: Anne Whalley & Robyn Ballantyne
Zonta Blessing: Jan Lohse

Happy Birthday in February to:  
10th Lyn Costigan;  13th Kim Kelly;  24th Lesley Evans (AOL).

IWD BREAKFAST  Start asking your friends now! 

Sunday, 5 March at 8.30am for 9am, at the RSL, Quay Street.  Speaker – Christine Clements, Deputy State Coroner, from Brisbane, former member of Bundaberg Club.  Tickets:  $25.  
This function is before the March meeting so we need to be organized.  Entry and raffle tickets will be available at February meeting.  Please bring a gift for the Continuous Raffle to the February meeting.  

Finance & Fund-Raising Committee

· Please bring a gift for our Continuous Raffle for the IWD Breakfast to our February meeting.  If you are not attending the meeting, drop it in to Chiquita’s, Bourbong Street. 

· A decision will need to be made at the February meeting whether the Club will support the Cancer Fund’s Relay for Life as we did last year.  Ask any team member – it was great fun and an excellent PR exercise for Zonta.   

Membership Committee

· Special condolences to Anne Nelson whose partner passed away just before Christmas.  Eight members attended the service.  Thinking of you, Anne.  
· Have you personally welcomed our newest members, Trish Eussen and Alexandra Grove?
· Two changes to the one page list attached - President Carol’s home phone 4159 2799; and Dianne’s new email address – dleggo@aapt.net.au .
· Please amend your complete membership list as well.  

Programme Committee

What a successful January lunch at Baltimore’s we had!  Thirty-seven attended, 23 members, partners, friends and 4 children.  
Public Relations & Communications Committee

Still seeking action photos of recent functions for the Convention competition.
Special Working Bee Volunteers
See separate attachment - the wonderful article from the December 2005 issue of the New Idea magazine.  During the holidays, Dianne completed the last 13 cushions cut out from the last working bee.  We will need to schedule another working bee soon.  Some are still knitting and creating handicraft items for the Convention Shop.  
INTERNATIONAL NEWS

International Convention:  At the February meeting, a summary of what to do to register will be presented.  Let’s commit to going to this fabulous, once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to meet Zontians from all over the world, hear world-calibre speakers and fly the flag for the Zonta Club of Bundaberg!  
Did you notice in the latest Zontian magazine:

· Anne Silvester, member of the Zonta Club of Sydney, is now the President of the Zonta International Foundation.  What an honour for Zonta in Australia!  See her article on Poverty.  

· The Zonta Club of Beaudesert features in an article describing how their club hosted a workshop recently, “Building Your Future” to help make the transition into adulthood easier for 15 and 16 year old local young women.  Successful women representing a variety of professions spoke to the students on topics ranging from personal safety, health care and budgeting to resume preparation.  

· Australians are prominent in the 2006 – 2009 Slate of Candidates:

International Director for 2006-2008 – our DG Ros Kinder

International Director for 2007-2009 – DG.23 Ronda Walker, Kyneton, Vic. 

Nominating Committee  - Australia & New Zealand – 

PDG Patricia Logan, Orange & 

PDG Glenda McChesney Clark, Brisbane South

Nominating Committee – At Large

Naomi Arnold – Gawler, SA

Elizabeth Woodgate, Peel Region, WA

· Bangkok, Thailand will be the venue for the 2010 International Convention.

· It has been agreed to extend  Zonta International into Romania.  

· Read the report on Page 8 on how Zonta is helping The STAR Network to fight the trafficking of women and girls in Bosnia and Herzegovina.  (Did you watch the program on the ABC, shown on two consecutive Sundays in January, on trafficking in Bosnia and Herzegovina.   It was not a documentary but a very scary film based in B. & H.  Compelling viewing!)  

Dates to remember:


March 5, 2006	IWD Breakfast, RSL, 8.30am for 9am.  $25. See below.  


May 20/21, 2006	Area 4 Meeting, Sapphire Gemfields hosted by Emerald.


June 24/29, 2006	Zonta International Convention, Melbourne.








Message from President  Carol





Dear fellow Zontians,





It is hard to believe we are into January 2006 already. I do hope that 2006 will be kind to all our members and their loved ones. We certainly had a very busy Zonta year last year. Our events were all successful. Members must have been tired towards the end of the year, as their work commitments are also very demanding.


 


Do hope you have all had a chance to rest and are refreshed and ready for a great 2006. It will be great to consolidate the fundraising and other activities for which we are becoming famous for (International Womens Day, breast cushions, Birthing Kits), as well as putting our energies into other activities for which we can make a difference in Bundaberg.


 


Dianne continues to do a wonderful job with our newsletter. Other members continue to contribute year after year towards our Bundaberg Zonta. Your efforts are very much appreciated.


 


Thanks for your support in 2005 and all the best for the Yew Year.


 


Yours in Zonta


Carol.
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